Preamble: A year of active promotion of DiscGolf in the canton of Vaud
In 2024, DiscGolf made great strides forward in the canton of Vaud thanks to the dedicated commitment of local clubs such as DiscGolf La Côte (DGLC) and Lausanne DiscGolf Association (LDGA). Together, these clubs have multiplied their initiatives to promote the discovery and enjoyment of this fast-growing sport, opening up new horizons to a varied public.
DiscGolf La Côte (DGLC) initiatives 
DGLC ran an active campaign throughout the year, organizing introductory courses in a number of communes in the canton of Vaud. Among the highlights, the club took part in the Fête des Sports in Nyon on September 1, bringing together some 250 participants for a putting workshop, and in Olympic Week in Lausanne from October 12 to 17, where over 1,000 youngsters were introduced to DiscGolf. DGLC was also present at the Journée Cantonale de Formation Continue (JCFC) on September 2 and 3 in Lausanne, offering an introduction to DiscGolf to around 130 teachers from the canton of Vaud. The event raised awareness among educational staff of the benefits of DiscGolf for young people, with a view to possible integration into school sports programs.
The club also took part in the Désalpe de Saint-Cergue on September 28, despite difficult weather conditions which limited attendance to around 30 participants. Due to the rain and wind, visitors were few and far between, but the initiates present showed great enthusiasm for discovering this sport. These regular activities, together with the club's presence at Saint-Cergue village festivals and school events, have enabled us to reach a wide audience and introduce the sport to youngsters of all ages.
LDGA's actions 
For its part, LDGA also made a significant contribution to promoting DiscGolf by taking part in popular sporting events. LDGA organized the Lausanne Panathlon Family Games on June 15 and 16, and also ran weekly introductions throughout the "Romanel Bouge" event in Romanel, held from May 1 to 31. Thanks to their involvement in the Panathlon, DGLC was able to take part in Olympic Week, marking a highlight of the year for the Vaud DiscGolf community.
Some of the year's highlights
· June 15-16: Panathlon Family Games in Lausanne - organized by LDGA
· May 1 to 31: Romanel Bouge à Romanel, with weekly initiations - organized solely by LDGA
· June 22: Intercultural children's festival in Saint-Cergue - 50 participants
· July 5-6: Petanque Night in Saint-Cergue - 100 participants
· September 1: Fête des sports in Nyon - 250 participants
· September 2-3: JCFC in Lausanne - 130 participants (teachers from the canton of Vaud)
· September 28: Désalpe at Saint-Cergue - 30 participants (bad weather)
· October 12-17: Olympic Week in Lausanne - over 1,000 participants
Looking to the future 
Both clubs, DGLC and LDGA, are determined to continue their efforts to encourage the practice of DiscGolf in the canton. They are already planning new collaborations and events for the coming year, with the ambition of growing this inclusive and passionate community. Whether through regular introductions, partnerships or presence at sporting events, the aim remains the same: to share the passion of DiscGolf with an ever-wider audience.

